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When we opened Globe 
Academy in 2008 we made a 
commitment that we would not 
rest until we were the best 
school in Southwark. I believe 
we are well on our way. It is our 
absolute commitment to deliver 
the best quality teaching, 
ensure the highest standards of 
behaviour and attitude and 
ensure each of our students 
leave with the minimum of 5 A* 
-C GCSE grades, including 
English and Mathematics. Each 
year we have continually 
improved results in all Key 
Stages. This year we will do it 
again. Our current year 11 
students have already sat their 
English and maths GCSE 
examinations and we look 
forward to good results in 
January.  
 
Please enjoy reading this 

newsletter. I wish you all a safe 

and happy festive season. 

 

Jason Baigent  
Principal  
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Welcome to the December 2010 
Globe Academy newsletter. 
 
This issue gives you an 
introduction and insight into 
DƭƻōŜ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅΩǎ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ 
and the tremendous 
opportunities they offer our 
students.  
 
We started the year with great 
excitement as we finally moved 
into our new building. The new 
Paul Marshall building is a joy to 
work in. The classrooms are 
spacious, the corridors light and 
bright and the design, 
separating into small schools, 
has really enabled us to develop 
our vision for the school.  
We are very proud of the way 
the students have committed 
themselves to their small 
schools, Tronador, McKinley, 
Elbrus and Kilimanjaro schools. 

The atmosphere in each school is 
respectful, calm and busy. Our 
many visitors this term have all 
commented on how impressed 
ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ 
attitude and behaviour.  
 
We were honoured to be 

recognised at the annual 

Educational Business Awards. 

Globe Academy was shortlisted to 

the top five of all academies this 

year and was nominated for the 

ǇǊŜǎǘƛƎƛƻǳǎ ΨhǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ 

!ŎŀŘŜƳȅ !ǿŀǊŘΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǘǊƛōǳǘŜ 

to the effort, determination and 

hard work of the students and 

staff of Globe Academy. 

 
This term students have worked 

incredibly hard in their academic 

studies, and taken advantage of a 

remarkable range of different 

experiences. Students have 

worked with the British Council 

on several international 

educational projects, one which is 

detailed in this newsletter. They 

have raised money for charity, 

reflecting the value our school 

ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ƻƴ ΨŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎƘƛǇΩ ŀƴŘ visited 

universities, museums, theatres 

and even the House of Lords. All 

of these experiences hugely 

ōǊƻŀŘŜƴ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

world and their future 

opportunities. 
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New building news  
 
As an academy, we are now 
well and truly settled into our 
new building and the small 
school system. We are looking 
forward to moving into the 
Pentagon after the February 
half term when we finally say 
goodbye to the builders. The 
pictures below show  the new 
school building in action and 
the development of the 
Pentagon.  
 
Mrs Harriet Stokes  
Marketing and Projects 
Manager 

Secretary of State 
opens new building 
 The school year began with a 
twist when The Rt. Hon Michael 
Gove MP, Secretary of State for 
Education formally opened our 
new buildings and welcomed 
our first students in September. 
Michael Gove, cut the ribbon 
and was escorted by Paul 
Marshall, Chair of Governors, to 
the sports hall whilst the pupils 
entered the building to a 
Bagpiper, a symbol of new 
beginnings in Scotland. Michael 
Gove then took part in the first 
assembly of the year marking 
new beginnings for Globe 
Academy pupils.  
 
After the assembly, Mr Gove 
toured the buildings and took 
part in a Q and A session with 
pupils.  
 
¢ƘŜ ŀŎŀŘŜƳȅΩǎ ƴŜǿ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎΣ 
designed by Amanda Levete 
Architects, provide state of the 
art new facilities including 
excellent teaching spaces, a 
modern performing arts centre 
and a full sized sports hall.  

aǊ .ŀƛƎŜƴǘ ǎŀȅǎ ά¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ 
exciting time for the academy. 
The students and staff are very 
proud of the progress we have 
made as an academy over the 
past two years. Our fantastic 
buildings are a huge step forward 
ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎǇǳǊ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŀƳōƛǘƛƻƴǎΦέ 
 

 

First term in the new building  
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Rivers of the World Partnership Project 

As an art 

teacher 

here at 

Globe 

Academy, 

I was 

invited to 

submit an application for our 

academy to take part in a school 

partnership by The British 

Council. The Rivers of the World 

Project enables schools in cities 

with rivers across the world to 

forge links with schools here in 

London, using our river Thames 

as a catalyst for friendship and 

sharing of experiences and ideas. 

We have a diverse community at 

Globe Academy so I thought this 

project would give us an 

opportunity to share and express 

that on a global level by 

partnering with schools 

internationally. 

I was very excited when Globe 

Academy was selected and the 

British Council asked me to take 

part in a delegates visit, with art 

teachers from five other 

London schools, to visit 

Buenos Aires in Argentina. I 

had never travelled so far 

afield before and was a bit 

daunted at the 18 hours of 

flying! Once there I found the 

citizens of Argentina to be 

most friendly and 

welcoming. Buenos 

Aires is a vibrant 

developed city with 

lots of similarities to 

London. It was 

tempting to just be a 

tourist for the week, 

but we had lots of 

work to do meeting with 

artists and teachers from 

schools in Buenos Aires. 

Our partnership school is St 

!ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ http://

www.saclaek.com/ a private 

bilingual school in the Nogoyá 

area of Buenos Aires. Like 

DƭƻōŜ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅΣ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ 

is an all-through school with 

students currently from two 

to 13 years growing to 18 

years in the next five years. 

We spent many meetings 

exchanging news, teaching 

and learning. I visited schools 

and spoke to students and 

teachers about life in Buenos 

Aires. We were happy to 

realise how much we had in 

common already! Students 

were able to look at work 

from Globe Academy when I 

presented a slide show and 

sketchbooks of work done 

by Globe Academy 

students. 

I am now working with 

Prean Naidoo who heads 

International Schools 

Projects at Globe, to share 

news of our partnership 

across the Academy. There 

will be lots of opportunities 

to forge links with classes 

and students at St. 

!ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ ²Ŝ 

already have a partnership 

web page on 

www.riversoftheworld.org  

where students work can 

be uploaded and a forum 

for students and teachers 

of both schools to 

communicate on.  

St Anthony students looking at year 9 Globe 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǎƪŜǘŎƘōƻƻƪǎ  
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Small Schools have begun 

creating Partnership 

Posters which will be sent 

ǘƻ {ǘ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ ǘƻ 

introduce Globe students 

to students there. 

Future plans include an 

arts project based on the 

ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ΨtƻƭƭǳǘŜŘ wƛǾŜǊΩΣ 

the opportunity to make 

pen-friends, and possible 

exchange visits for staff 

and students. 

  

Two members 

of staff from St 

!ƴǘƘƻƴȅΩǎ 

College will be 

visiting us in 

Sept 2011. 

Please look out 

for more  

information on 

how to be involved in the 

partnership via emails, 

assemblies and subject 

teachers. 

I believe international links 

within education are 

important as these 

projects bring 

opportunities for students 

to broaden their horizon of 

understanding of the world 

and their lives within it, 

through exchanges of 

dialogue with their peers 

across the world. The 

benefits are not just 

curriculum based, but on a 

social and humanitarian 

level prepares students for 

a global future.  

Communication across 

borders is easy and instant 

with the use of new 

technology. I recommend 

other ARK schools to form 

international partnerships 

too. 

 

Folami Bayode 

Art Teacher  

On Thursday 25 November, four 
Gifted and Talented pupils took part 
in the Southwark Schools Inter-
Schools quiz. A number of Southwark 

schools take this very 
seriously and train 
their teams for 
months for this event 
but our boys had less 
than a week to look 
ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
questions to give 
them some idea what 
was to be expected. 
  

As this was the 10th Anniversary of 
the quiz, the organisers had pulled 
out the stops in terms of difficulty 
making the pupils answer the hardest 

questions yet.   
 
Despite these hard questions the 
pupils gained 42 points and 
represented the academy very well.  
 
Congratulations go to: 
 

Humza Adam, 7I 
Mike Yanez, 8R 

Chiemelie Odukwe, 9E 
Iftikhaar Hussain, 10L 

 
Janet Gray  
tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ t!  

Accepting a gift of 1st grade  
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎ  

Globe G&T pupils display their talents 


